
Union warns of major staffing shortages in care 
sector

 Sweden 

Municipal workers' union Kommunal is calling on the government and all political 
parties to ensure that promised additional funding of SEK 5 billion (EUR 485 million) 
will be available to pay for extra staffing in the care sector. The union estimates 
that an additional 135000 jobs are needed in the short term. A large survey of 
Kommunal members found that almost one in two assistant nurses felt that the 
staffing problem in elderly care was so bad that it posed a risk to the elderly. There 
were similar concerns among childcare assistants about staffing shortages posing 
risks to children. The union sees this as an urgent and immediate problem but that 
even more investment will be needed for the longer term.
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